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HOLY BAPTISM

at Preston Capes
on 24th June

Robyn Louise 
and India Grace 

Termeer 
[by the Rev Viv Baldwin]

Shine as a light in the world,
to the Glory of God the Father

HOLY MATRIMONY

at Fawsley 
on 14th September  

Lucy Elizabeth Cowley
and

James Andrew Golding 

Blessed are you, heavenly Father
You give joy to bridegroom and bride

IN  MEMORIAM

from Newnham 

on 5th. September
Peter Robert Johnson

at Rainsbrook Crematorium Rugby

Grant him peace,
and let light perpetual shine upon him
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John 11, 32-44Rev 21, 1-6aWis 3, 1-9BAll Saints4 Nov

John 15, 17-endEph 2, 19-endIsa 28, 14-16BSS Simon & Jude28 Oct

Mark 10, 35-45Heb 5, 1-10Isa 53, 4-endB424Trinity 2121 Oct

Mark 10, 17-31Heb 4, 12-endAmos 5, 6-7 &
10-15

B418Trinity 2014 Oct

Mark 10, 2-16Heb 1, 1-4 & 2,
5-12

Gen 2, 18-24B412Trinity 197 Oct

GospelNTOT †YearPage*FeastDate

SUNDAY READINGS
Principal Service CW

- for other services see Lectionary

NOTES:   1.  *These page numbers refer to “The Word of the Lord”, a copy of which will be available 
in your church.   All the readings in that book are taken from the New Revised Standard Version
of the Bible.
2.   †The Old Testament readings during Trinity will be from Track 2 of Common Worship
3.   At non-communion services the second reading should normally be the Gospel.

FROM THE REGISTERS
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esus says to his first disciples and,
through them, he says also to us:
Follow me.
  
Much is therefore made in the life of

the church about our need to dedicate ourselves
to doing just that; to following the way of the
cross, to living a life of self-offering as we seek
to obey the first commandment – to love the
Lord your God with all your heart, and with all
your soul, and with all your mind, and with all
your strength.
  
We are not as good,
perhaps, at applying the
second commandment
correctly – to love your
neighbour as yourself. This
second commandment
encourages us to care for
others as we care for
ourselves, rather than
instead of  caring for
ourselves. In our
enthusiasm to obey the first commandment, we
don’t always get the balance of the second
commandment right, which was recently
summarised for me as a calling to live
responsibly. This seems to tie in with what the
second century missionary Bishop Irenaeus is
often quoted as saying: The glory of God is a
human being fully alive.
  
I am reminded of the oxygen masks that sit
above our seats on aeroplanes, and which we
hope never to have to use. If the plane
experiences difficulty and we do have to use
those masks, then the instructions are clear –
put on your own mask before seeking to help
others to put on theirs. No doubt the same
applies to life-vests at sea and in many other
similar circumstances. We cannot take proper
care of others if we do not first take proper care
of ourselves.  

This is not an invitation to self-indulgence, but
to recognise that we each have needs which, if
appropriately met, will enable us to become the
people we are called to be, and thus to be more
fully able to serve God and others. Many
aspects of our lives may, indeed, require pruning
in some way, rather than indulging, if we are to
bear much fruit. 

  
Sadly, self-loathing has become a significant
problem for many today, and as a church we
are surely called to reach out in generous
affirmation – to proclaim that every living

person is a unique child of
God, loved by their
creator, invited into a
personal relationship with
their redeemer, offered a
life in the Spirit whose
fruit includes love, joy and
peace.
  
As we seek to grow in that
life and to bear that fruit

– taking proper care of ourselves – we can hope
to become more sensitive to what it is that we
are being called to do in the service of others.
Loving ourselves aright equips us to love others
more fully. 
  
May we therefore encourage one another afresh
to observe the twin aspects of the
commandment to love your neighbour as
yourself – that they and we may become more
fully alive, and may become more fully the
people we are all called to be.

 

 

LETTER FROM THE ARCHDEACON
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EVENING SERVICE OF THE WORD

Not able to come to church on Sunday?  Why not try
the Evening Service of The Word? Held once a
month on Tuesday evening (following the third
Sunday of the month) at 6.30pm at St. Mary’s Badby,
this friendly, peaceful service lasts no longer than 25
minutes.  Led in turn by some of those who attend,
there is always a brief talk about somebody
inspirational such as Thomas Cranmer, Dietrich
Bonhoeffer and Caroline Chisholm.  All welcome!
Forward ESOW dates are October 23 and November
20..

BADBY AND DISTRICT FILM SOCIETY

The films to be screened this month are:

Sat 6th Oct Bizet’s THE PEARL FISHERS (2017)
Our Supper at the Opera series brings you this
exotic masterpiece, set in Sri Lanka, with its
unforgettable ‘Great Duet’: an “ardent, soaring
performance.” Penny Woolcock’s vivid film version of
Met Opera’s stage production stars Diana Damrau,
Matthew Polenzani & Mariusz Kwiecien (180 mins).

Thu 25th Oct DEATH OF STALIN (2017)
Political satire depicting the power struggle following
the death of Soviet revolutionary & politician Joseph
Stalin in 1953. Directed & co-written by Armando
Iannucci, creator of The Thick of It and In the Loop.
Stars Simon Russell Beale, Michael Palin & many
others. “Iannucci [is] in riotous form, bringing his
scabrous political humour to bear on a chapter in
history with painfully timely parallels.” Contains some
violent scenes and strong language (102 mins).

 Fri 26th Oct DARKEST HOUR (2017)
Director Joe Wright’s account of Winston Churchill’s
early days as Prime Minister, as Nazi Germany
swept across Europe threatening to invade and
defeat the UK in WW II. Kristin Scott Thomas plays
Churchill’s wife, Clementine, but Gary Oldman stars
in “the best performance of his career,” winning ‘Best
Actor’ BAFTA & Oscar awards. “Unfolding with the
clockwork precision of a Broadway play... it’s a
deliciously unsubtle testament to the power of words
and their infinite capacity to inspire” (125 mins).

If you are interested in finding out more about the
Society and its forthcoming programme, please get
in touch with Karen Brown on 312158.

SING-A-LONG-A-SUE

For those who enjoy a bit of a sing song, Revd Sue's
regular "Sing-a-long-a-Sue" returns on Wednesdays,
26th Sept, 10th & 24th Oct at 7.30pm in Newnham
Church. A small but regular group have already
learnt a number of worship songs, including Taize,
African and Caribbean. This is a Benefice initiative
so please come along, it really is good fun.

HORTICULTURAL SOCIETY

Our Annual Show as part of the Badby Fayre on
Sunday 2nd September was a great success.
Entries were up on last year, especially in the floral
arranging classes.  We had to put up additional
photographic boards to have enough room to show
all the entries and the baking was very impressive.
Thanks to everyone who entered the Show and
congratulations to everyone who won a certificate or
cup for their efforts.  We hope to be able to run the
Show again next year.
The last two events in this year’s calendar are our
AGM on Friday 16th November, with our speaker
Andrew Mikolajski, a gardening speaker, author and
lecturer and finally our Christmas Crafts Evening on
Friday 14th December.   
As of the end of the year, the Society needs to find a
new Chairperson and Secretary, otherwise we will
not exist next year.  If you feel you may be interested
in taking on one of these rewarding positions please
contact Zelda Shapter on 872118 or
zelda@peteshapter.co.uk.

BADBY
Correspondent - Geoff Pullin (gcsspullin@yahoo.com)

S. RoseA. Roddis
F. Williams

TBA7 Oct

ServerSidesmanReader
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PARISH  NOTICES

HARVEST BREAKFAST & FESTIVAL

On Sunday, October 7, we are celebrating the new
interior of St Mary’s with a 10am Harvest breakfast in
Church. There will be a choice of rolls and croissants
with a range of fillings for all, both vegetarians and
lovers of the bacon bap! Revd Sue will preside over
the traditional harvest communion from 11am with
familiar hymns and readings. Please join us and
bring your friends to celebrate this ancient and much
loved service in new beautiful surroundings.
 

FAMILY SERVICE WITH PETS

There will be a pets’ service on Sunday, October 14
at 11am to celebrate St Francis of Assisi.  Come with
a pet or picture of your favourite animal and discover
why St Francis became the patron saint of animals
and why we have the tradition of a crib at Christmas.
Afterwards there will be refreshments for all
four-footed friends and family!
 

MORNING WORSHIP

If you enjoy Evening Service of the Word, why not
join us on Sunday, October 28 at 11am for this quiet
lay-led service looking at places of religious
significance? The service lasts for about 30 minutes
with plenty of time to reflect and chat over some
refreshments at the end of the service. Please
remember this is the weekend the clocks go back!

CHURCH CLEANING

The regular rota for October:
w/b 1 Helen Morris, Sally Byrne, Win Roddis, Ann
Skinner
w/b 8 Jan Cooper, Moira Cooper, Judy Jordan,
Kirsten Dollery
w/b 15 Gill Nelson, Lib Chapman, Neville Snell
w/b 22 Ann Cotton, Monique Shortt, Ann Syred.
 

COFFEE MORNINGS

Twenty people enjoyed their coffee and cake in the
new space at the first regular event on the third
Tuesday of the month from 10.30am till 12 noon.
We look forward to seeing you on Tuesday, October
16!

Please come to our next one on October 16th
10:30am-12:00 noon.   Meet up with friends and

enjoy a cup of coffee and cake and catch up on all
the news.

BADBY FAYRE

Congratulations and huge thanks go to Jim McBeth
for his tireless work organising for the first time this
event which attracted crowds in the ideal weather.
Thanks to the many volunteers who helped make it
happen and for bringing a real community
atmosphere to the day. The draw, quiz and dog
show prize winners are listed in badbyvillage.com.
The event made a very pleasing net profit of £4,186
for St Mary’s Church restoration from takings on the
day plus prize draw ticket sales, sponsorship and
some very generous donations.

 CHURCH FLOWERS

Oct. 6: On Saturday morning Jackie invites all flower
arrangers to bring along their talents, with some
autumnal material, to decorate our new-look church
for the harvest festival please.  Everyone welcome! 
Oct 27 & Nov 3: Jackie Peel. 
.   

TEA AND MEET

On Friday, October 5 in the village hall between 2
and 3.30pm. With Autumn creeping in, it will be a
lovely walk through the crisp brightly coloured leaves
on The Green!  Meet friends and neighbours and
enjoy a steaming cuppa with delicious cakes. 
 

UNITED REFORMED CHURCH

Our congregation welcomes you to join them in
October on Sundays at 10am with:
7th Mary Barratt, 14th Keith Bishop,  21st Janet
Emery,  28th The Revd Michael Bond.
 

BADBY & FAWSLEY WI.

The Annual General Meeting plus craft stalls and a
fish and chip supper will take place on Thursday,
October 11 at 7.30pm in the village hall. - also a bit
of fun - guess the owner of the wedding dress or a
photograph of THE day. Do bring your very own if
possible. For further information please contact Kate
Early on 01327 700544.
 

✣             ✣             ✣
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NEWNHAM
Correspondent - Ellen Henning

(ellen.henning@hotmail.co.uk)

Jim WoodMary Wood4 Nov

Jeff LawrenceTBA21 Oct

Les PierpointLes Pierpoint14 Oct

Stephen ReesJanet Rees7 Oct

SidesmanReader

HARVEST

Our Harvest Festival Service this year is on Sunday
14th October at 6.00pm followed by our traditional
finger buffet. The church will be decorated on the
Saturday  morning, when gifts of produce and
flowers will be gratefully received

PATRONAL FESTIVAL

On Sunday 30th September at 10.00am we shall be
celebrating St Michael and All Angels with a family
Benefice service of Holy Communion. Please
encourage family and friends, young and old to come
along. Refreshments will be available after the
service

ROOF THEFT

Unfortunately due to holidays, church news was
omitted from the September edition of the Link, so by
now all will be aware that  lead has been stolen from
the whole of the chancel roof. A neighbour heard
disturbances and reported them to the police, but
they were unable to respond. A temporary cover has
been placed on the entire Chancel roof to prevent
rain water damage, and all vulnerable
furnishings/ornaments have been covered or moved.
At a time of adversity it is wonderful to acknowledge
the many villagers who so readily offered support
and encouragement especially Martyn, Gary, Justin,
James and Harry. 

PAELLA & PARACHUTES PARTY and BBQ

What an amazing event this turned out to be! Over
100 people had a very enjoyable afternoon, eating,
drinking, and generally socialising with family and
village friends. A HUGE THANK YOU to all those
who supported us in any way - we raised an
astonishing £1,920. For those who were hoping to

visit the Church Tower but were unable to do so
because of sheer numbers please let us know your
name and telephone number and we will arrange
personally supervised tours.

PRIZE "ROOF REPAIR FUND" BINGO

On Friday 5th October our Prize Bingo takes place in
the Village Hall in aid of our "Roof Repair Fund".
Doors open as usual at 6.30pm, with eyes down at
7.00pm. This is very much a fun event for all the
family, so please come along and enjoy yourselves.
Prize donations would be very much appreciated -
please contact either Churchwarden or any church
member.

CHURCH ROOF REPAIR FUND

I am pleased to report that we have to date received
a healthy total of £7,600 in donations towards our
roof repairs.   This includes a total of £1,900 from
three local Freemasons Lodges from Daventry which
were initiated by Malcolm Payne of Crabtree Farm
and are from funds which had been set aside to
assist in community matters.
We have also benefitted from our Paella, BBQ and
Parachutes Party in the sum of £1,920.
So we have a wonderful boost towards our aim of
raising £30,000 and the repair of our roof, although
we still have a long way to go.
Our sincere thanks to all who have donated or
helped so far in any way towards this fund, we really
do appreciate your help.
Jim Wood
Treasurer to the PCC

EDGAR MOBBS TALK 
- a fundraising event for the Village Hall

On Friday 2nd November, 7pm for 7.30 start, there
will be a talk 'The Life of Edgar Mobbs, Northants
Sporting and Military Hero' by his great nephew
Edgar Mobbs. There will be memorabilia to look at
together with information about Newnham's WW1
fallen. There will be a Raffle and canapés, tea and
coffee provided. Please BYO drinks (glasses
available). Tickets £5 from Penny 01327 310945.

NEWNHAM WI

Newnham WI will be meeting on Thursday 18th
October at 7.30pm in the Village Hall for our AGM.
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This will be followed by a speech from Jenny Reilly
who will be talking to us about the work of Citizens
Advice . We welcome all visitors to our meetings so
if you are interested please come along and join us
contact either Carol on 01327 872861 or Sue on
01327 439612.

✣             ✣             ✣

CHARWELTON
Correspondent - David Pound

(davidpound@doctors.org.uk)

Ed & Kate Gibbs4 Nov

Elizabeth BirdPenny Cory28 Oct

Fiona SpencerGordon & Elizabeth Bird7 Oct

FlowersReader/Sidesman

June PoundNovember

Pauline Donnelly / Graham WhiteOctober

Chapel cleaning

HARVEST FESTIVAL

The Harvest Festival will be held on Sunday 7th.
October, at 6.00pm in the church.   Offers of flowers
and/or produce will be greatly welcomed.   Please
contact Graham White on 264393 or
grahamwhite1962@btinternet.com if you have gifts
to contribute or if you (or your children) would like to
assist in the decoration of the church.   Alternatively
you may bring your gifts to the service
Everyone will be most welcome at this lovely event.

HARVEST SUPPER AND SALE

The Harvest Supper will take place the following
evening, Monday 8th. October in the Village Hall at
6.45 for 7.00pm.   There will be the usual delicious
meal of cold meats, salad and new potatoes,
followed by apple crumble and cream, followed by
cheese and biscuits.    All for the remarkable sum of
£8 (£4 for children) - a bargain too good to miss.
The Supper will be followed by the Auction of the
Harvest Festival produce in aid of church funds.
Tickets are available from Norman Blenkhorn
(260650 or n.blenkhorn@btinternet.com) and
because of space restrictions will be strictly limited to
64 so please make your booking early.

ARMISTICE DAY

There will be several events taking place to mark the
100th. Anniversary of Armistice Day on 11th.
November.

Sunday 11th. November   
0830   Remembrance service in the Chapel led by
the Rector.

0800 - 1200  A commemorative breakfast is being
arranged by the Village Hall committee in the Village
Hall to commemorate the end of WW1. The Village
Hall will be open for breakfast between 8 and 12md,
and will have a display about those who fought from
this village.

1100   Wreath laying ceremony at the War
Memorial, with Last Post, Reveille, reading of names
of the fallen, the National Anthem.
Everyone will be most welcome.   Wreaths will be
laid on behalf of the Parish Meeting and on behalf of
the church.   If anyone else would like to lay a wreath
or plant a Poppy Cross please bring those along with
you.

100 CLUB

The winner of the August draw was No. 15 - Megan
Willoughby.
And the winner of the September draw was No. 52 -
Keith & Trish Willoughby
Congratulations to the Willoughbys!!!

CHRISTMAS PRIZE BINGO

The Christmas Prize Bingo evening will be on Friday
30th. November at 6.45 for a prompt start at 7.00pm.
This is a great evening and is regarded by many as
the start of the Christmas festivities in Charwelton.  It
is great fun for all the family, with some of the games
reserved for children.  
Full details next month but put the date in your diary.

CHRISTMAS WREATHS

Charwelton will once again be making their well
known Christmas wreaths on Saturday 8th.
December in the Village Hall and order forms will be
distributed early in November.   Orders strictly limited
to 100.
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VILLAGE HALL

Monday, 15/10/2018
Monthly Whist Drive 7.30 in the Village Hall. Contact:
Chris 260700

Saturday 17/11/2018
Fun Quiz night in the Village Hall. £12/table of 3/4
people 7.30 start.   Contact: Graham 264393

The Village Hall are looking for more Committee
Members, attending all meetings are optional,
approx an hour per month.  Our next meeting is on
Sunday 30th September at 6pm.   Anyone interested
is welcome to join us, or get in touch via the contact
details which can be found at
charweltonvillagehall.co.uk/villageHall

CHILDREN’S SOCIETY BOXES

Fiona Spencer will be arranging during October for
the collection of your Children’s Society boxes.   The
logistics of this are a little difficult at present because
of the indefinite closure of the Helidon Road bridge,
but please bear with her!

✣             ✣             ✣

FAWSLEY
Correspondent - Debbie Walker

TBC28 Oct

TBC14 Oct

FlowersReader

HARVEST FESTIVAL

The Harvest Festival Service on the 14th October at
11.00am will not be a HC service. but a special
Harvest themed service.   All are very welcome.

ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

Please note the Annual Parish Meeting  will be held
on on Thursday 8th November at Fawsley Hall Hotel.
Anyone from the Fawsley Parish wishing to attend
should gather in the bar shortly before 7:30pm so
that we can move to an available room in order for
the meeting to commence at 7:30.

PRESTON CAPES
Correspondent - Gerard Hoare

Chris Farmer
& Chris
Wareing

Mireya
Weaver

Gerard Hoare4 Nov

Gerard HoareMireya
Weaver

28 Oct

Claire HoareHeather
Wilson

14 Oct

Roma
Hughes
& Tic
Bridgeman

V BrasseyAnabel
Lewis-Bowen

7 Oct

CleaningSidesmanReader

FLOWER ROTA

October. Mireya Weaver and Elizabeth Dearns
November    Jane Arblaster

HARVEST FESTIVAL 

This service on Sunday 7thOctober at 0930 is a
family orientated Morning Praise service with the
usual harvest hymns. All are very welcome.

Claire Hoare asks the flower arrangers to please do
their normal arrangements. If they can be in a
saleable container for the Harvest Sale, that would
be very helpful.
If anyone would like to make an arrangement for the
first time, they will be very welcome, as we always
need more. Please discuss with Claire 361263,
ASAP. 

HARVEST SUPPER AND SALE
Monday 8th October

This happens at 7:00 for 7:30 in the Village Hall, and
Anabel-Lewis-Bowen is kindly organising it. Tickets
are £10 adults and £5 children under 10.  This is a
delicious homemade two course supper not to be
missed, followed by an exciting Auction of produce,
all for Church funds. Please book early to avoid
disappointment, and remember that tickets must be
paid for in advance, for catering number purposes.

CHURCHYARD WORKING PARTY

Saturday 13th October is the date reserved for the
next session on the churchyard. All volunteers will be
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welcome. Hours 9:30 to 11.30. Refreshments
provided. Please bring own tools and gloves. If you
can tell Gerard you can come, it will help work
planning. Dry and wet tasks for any weather!

CHRISTMAS WREATHS

There are a number of people keen to make wreaths
again, and it has been decided to make new
versions, in a limited and smaller number. If you
have helped before or would like to join in, please
contact Mireya on 361201 or Gerard on 361570.
Order forms will be in next month’ Link.

REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY 
Armistice Day Celebration of 100 years since 11th

November 1918.

The churchwardens would be pleased to receive
names from parishioners of any family members who
have died in conflicts or the three services since
1945 and who are not named on our War Memorial.
We will make sure their names are read out during
the 9:50 service in church [to be confirmed], which
precedes the Act of Remembrance outside at 11:00.

Afterwards a Commemoration 100thARMISTICE DAY
LUNCH will be held in the Village Hall. There will be
true life accounts of the lives and times of the boys
who left the village and never came home; a Shire ‘
Horse’ is coming along in all her magnificent glory to
help us also remember the contribution of the
animals who worked and died within the turmoil -
together with a display of WW1 memorabilia.  Entry
will be by advance purchased ticket only.  More
information will be available soon on the Preston
Capes Facebook page and in an ad placed in ‘ Link’

VILLAGE HALL EVENTS

October is a  quiet month,  with just the bars on
Sunday 7th and Friday 12th. Normal arrangements
for both.  From 12.00 on Sunday and 7.30 on Friday.

There is another  quiz night on Saturday  27th, come
along and test your skills. Bar opens at 7.30 and quiz
8.00, with supper available  in the break. Don’t worry
about making up a team we can sort this for you

WOMEN’S INSTITUTE

This month’s meeting is our AGM and is therefore
not open to non-members.
However, to give you advance notice of our
November meeting, we shall be welcoming village
resident Amanda Giles who will be introducing us to
yoga.  More details next month.
Thank you to everyone who supported the WI’s
recent coffee morning in aid of our local Air
Ambulance.  As a result of your generosity, £217.00
was raised.

 ✣             ✣             ✣

DIARY
This diary records the proposed dates of any
benefice, parish or village events.  We hope that this
will help those planning such events to know what
else is going on and therefore be able to avoid any
unhelpful clashes of dates.  
If you know, or become aware, of events which
ought to be recorded please let David Pound, or your
village Link correspondent, know.

Events known about so far are:

October
3   Newnham coffee morning
5   Badby Tea & Meet
5   Newnham Bingo
6   Film Soc. 
7   Badby Harvest breakfast
7   PC Sunday bar
8   Harvest Supper Charwelton
8   Harvest Supper Preston Capes
11   Badby & Fawsley WI
12   PC Friday bar
13   Preston Capes churchyard working party
13   Ben Holder Jazz Badby VH
15   Charwelton Whist drive
16   Badby coffee morning
18   Newnham WI
25/26   Film Soc.
27   PC Quiz Night

November
1   Charwelton PCC
2   Newnham Edgar Mobbs talk
3   Film Soc.
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4   PC Sunday bar
5   Newnham Church Roof Bingo
7   Newnham coffee morning
8   Badby PCC
8   Fawsley Parish Meeting AGM
9   PC Friday bar
11   Charwelton Armistice breakfast
11  Preston Capes 100th. Armistice lunch
16   Hort Soc AGM
17   Newnham Jumble Sale
17   Charwelton Quiz Night
21   Preston Capes PCC
23/24   Film Soc.
27   Newnham PCC
30   Charwelton Christmas Prize Bingo

December
2   PC Sunday bar
5   Newnham coffee morning
7   Newnham Bingo
7   Film Soc.
8   Charwelton wreath making
8   Newnham JuditSingers
14   Hort Soc Christmas Crafts Evening
14   PC Friday bar
24   PC Christmas Eve bar
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H|F
Hillview Fencing

With over 15 years experience in all

types of fencing and gates, we aim

to provide a complete supply and

installation service for both

domestic and commercial

customers. We pride ourselves

on providing a reliable,

professional and friendly business.

Please email

info@hillveiwfencing.com or call

Simon on 07784014059

Hillview Fencing, Newnham

Northamptonshire
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CHURCH OFFICERS & INFORMATION
[Telephone codes 01327 unless stated otherwise]                      www.theknightleyparishes.btck.co.uk

Rector:   Rev. Sue Faulkner,  Benefice Office: Old Forge at Green Cottage, Newnham, NN11 3HB ;  858018;                      
Mob.  07761 471 160    revsuefaulkner@aol.com        (Home - The Vicarage, High Street, Silverstone  NN12 8US);    Her day
off is MONDAY - please try to respect this
Benefice Secretary:  Sharon Foster, Benefice Office (above) Tues 12-3 & Fri 9-12  knightleybenefice@aol.co.uk  07526
248501
Benefice Treasurer:  Bill Dearns,  Appletree Cottage, Little Preston.   NN11 3TF  361277  eandb@dearns.co.uk
Lay Band:       Gerard Hoare,   Bernard Rapson,  Maureen Sinclair, Graham White, Heather Wilson
Lay Pastoral Minister:    Graham White              Benefice Children's Officer   Susan Rose   (879053)
Parish Visiting:   Requests for visiting should be made to the co-ordinators  who will pass them on.

Link Editor:   David Pound, Forge End, Church Street, Charwelton.   NN11 3YT 260006   Fax: 07092 104279   
davidpound@doctors.org.uk   Copy deadlines - Editorial, 20th of the month;  Advertising 18th. of the month please . 
Advertising:   Sharon Foster, Benefice Secretary as above. 

Visiting co-ordinator:   Gerard Hoare (361263)

Treasurer:
Elizabeth Dearns, Appletree Cottage, Little Preston.   
NN11 3TF  361277   eandb@dearns.co.uk

Secretary  :
Anabel Lewis-Bowen, Evenlode, Preston Capes.  NN11
3TE    361298

PRESTON CAPES

Churchwardens:
Gerard Hoare, Old West Farm, Little Preston.  NN11 3TF   361263   gjhoare@btinternet.com
V Brassey, Preston House, Canons Ashby Road, Preston Capes NN11 3TB     360 941 t.brassey@btinternet.com

FAWSLEY

Churchwardens:
Vivienne Baker, Lakes Rise, Fawsley NN11 3BA.  361585   
v.j.baker@sky.com
Vacant

Secretary:
Debbie Walker, Somerton House, Fawsley NN11 3BA   
01327 361724   crackerjackcakes@btinternet.com

Treasurer:
Robin Baker, Lakes Rise, Fawsley NN11 3BA.  361585   
FawsleyTreasurer@gmail.com

Visiting co-ordinator:   Vacant

CHARWELTON

Churchwarden:
Graham White, 8, Council Houses, Charwelton.  
NN11 3YT 264393   grahamwhite1962@btinternet.com
Vacant

Secretary (Acting):   
Penny Cory,  3, Lindrick Close, Daventry. NN11 4SN
700550  pennycory@yahoo.co.uk

Treasurer:
Peter Merrills,  1 Packhorse Close, Charwelton  NN11 3ZD

 0778 6072 701     peter.merrills@btinternet.com

Visiting co-ordinator:   Graham White  (264393)

NEWNHAM

Churchwardens:
Jeff Lawrence, The Conifers, West Brook, Newnham.
NN11 3HL  705085  jeffreylawrence823@btinternet.com
Mary Wood, Hillside, School Hill, Newnham.   NN11  3HG   
872670  jimandmarywood@yahoo.co.uk

Secretary:
Janet Rees, 33, Bradbury Road, Newnham.   
NN11 3HD  705394

Treasurer:
Jim Wood, Hillside, School Hill, Newnham.   NN11  3HG   
872670  jimandmarywood@yahoo.co.uk

Visiting co-ordinator:  Jeff Lawrence  (705085)

BADBY

Churchwardens:
Susan Rose, The Mill, Preston Road, Newnham, NN11
3EZ   879053  srose1833@me.com
Frances Williams, 25 Westhorpe Lane, Byfield, Daventry
NN11 6XB  07717 337048      williamsf333@aol.com

Secretary:
Christopher Nelson, The Cottage, Church Hill, Badby,
NN11 3AR   300034    chris.c.nelson@talktalk.net

Treasurer:
Frances Williams, 25 Westhorpe Lane, Byfield, Daventry
NN11 6XB  07717 337048      williamsf333@aol.com

Visiting co-ordinator: 
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The Shires Dog Spa
Local dog groomer     

Personalized attention 

Specialized in small to medium

breeds

We can collect and drop off*

Call for an appointment

01327 361 201

07502 040992
http://www.theshiresdogspa.co.uk/

Garden Clearance
Fencing

Tree Work
Patios
Turfing

For a FREE no obligation 
estimate call:

James Maplethorpe
01327 263857

or
07817 762188

GARDEN SERVICES

Sunday 28 October

If you would like to advertise in

this space, or elsewhere in the

Link, (which is delivered monthly

to every household in Badby,

Newnham, Fawsley, Charwelton

and Preston Capes)

please contact Sharon Foster at 

knightleybenefice@aol.co.uk


